
Minutes
For the Operations Committee Meeting held
Monday, January 21, 2019 

 

Location: Tom Davies Square

Commencement: 4:17 PM

Adjournment: 5:23 PM

 Deputy City Clerk, Brigitte Sobush, In the Chair
 

Present Councillors Signoretti, McCausland, Kirwan, McIntosh, Leduc, Landry-Altmann
 

City Officials Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure; Marisa Talarico, Active
Transportation Coordinator; Stephen Holmes, Director of Infrastructure Capital Planning;
Brigitte Sobush, Manager of Clerk's Services/Deputy City Clerk; Renée Stewart, Clerk's
Services Assistant
 

 

DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTEREST AND THE GENERAL NATURE
THEREOF

None declared. 

Appointment of Committee Chair and Vice-Chair
Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Operations Committee 

Report dated October 30, 2018 from the General Manager of Corporate Services regarding
Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair - Operations Committee. 

Nominations were held for the position of Chair of the Operations Committee.

Councillor McCausland nominated Councillor McIntosh.

Councillor Landry-Altmann nominated Councillor Kirwan

There being no further nominations, nominations were closed by Councillor Signoretti.

Councillor McIntosh accepted the nomination.

Councillor Kirwan accepted the nomination.

A simultaneous written recorded vote was held for the position of Operations Committee Chair.

Nominations were held for the position of Vice-Chair of the Operations Committee.

Councillor McCausland nominated Councillor Signoretti.

Councillor Landry-Altmann nominated Councillor Kirwan.

There being no further nominations, nominations were closed by Councillor Signoretti.

Councillor Signoretti accepted the nomination.



Councillor Signoretti accepted the nomination.

Councillor Kirwan accepted the nomination.

A simultaneous written recorded vote was held for the position of Operations Committee Vice-Chair.

The following resolution was presented:

 OP2019-01 McIntosh/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury appoints Councillor McIntosh as
Chair and Councillor Signoretti as Vice-Chair of the Operations Committee for the term ending
December 31, 2019, as outlined in the report entitled "Appointment of Chair and Vice-Chair -
Operations Committee", from the General Manager of Corporate Services, presented at the
Operations Committee meeting on January 21, 2019. 
CARRIED 
          
             

Councillor McIntosh, In the Chair

Presentations
1 .   2018 Active Transportation Annual Report 

Report dated December 27, 2018 from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure regarding
2018 Active Transportation Annual Report. 

Marisa Talarico, Active Transportation Coordinator, provided an electronic presentation regarding the
2018 Active Transportation Annual Report.

The following resolution was presented:

OP2019-02 McIntosh/Kirwan: THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designates the first lane from the
east curb and the first lane from the west curb of Copper Street, from Kelly Lake Road to Martindale
Road, as a cycling facility (Bike Lane);

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designates the first lane from the east curb and the first lane from
the west curb of Martindale Road, from Regent Street to Ontario Street, as a cycling facility (Bike
Lane);

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designates the first lane from the east curb and the first lane from
the west curb of Kelly Lake Road, from Copper Street to Southview Drive, as a cycling facility (Bike
Lane);

THAT the City of Greater Sudbury designates the first lane from the south curb and the first lane from
the north curb of Worthington Crescent, from Riverside Drive to Ramsey Road, as a cycling facility
(Bike Lane);

 THAT the City of Greater Sudbury prepares a by-law to amend Traffic and Parking By-Law 2010-1 to
implement the recommended changes, as outlined in the report entitled “2018 Active Transportation
Annual Report”, from the General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, presented at the Operations
Committee meeting on January 21, 2019. 
CARRIED

Addendum
No Addendum was presented. 

Civic Petitions
No Civic Petition was submitted. 

Question Period and Announcements
Snow Removal on Notre Dame Between Leslie Street and Louis Street

Councillor Landry-Altmann asked what needs to occur in order for snow removal to take place in the
area of Notre Dame between Leslie Street and Louis Street.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, stated that it is a challenging area as
there is a narrow boulevard, little asphalt and a steep slope heading down to the housing complex.
They would prefer to have a section of asphalt between the curb in the sidewalk. It would be difficult



as there would be a need for a retaining wall in order to accommodate the pedestrian access and
have temporary storage. If they were to use the existing asphalt boulevard for pedestrian activity
they would have to pick the snow up and remove it every time it snowed. They are looking at an
option in the detailed design for the pedestrian corridor and will consider phases in order to
implement possible solutions sooner.

Councillor Landry-Altmann asked if blading is an option in this area.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, stated that it would be difficult to
implement blading due to the constraints in the area. They are looking at the design and if there is
something they can implement ahead of time to accommodate the pedestrians, it will be part of the
process.

Councillor McIntosh asked how much it would cost to remove the snow.

Tony Cecutti, General Manager of Growth and Infrastructure, stated that he would be able to provide
the cost of snow removal at a subsequent meeting.

Notices of Motion
No Notices of Motion were presented. 

Adjournment
McIntosh/Kirwan: THAT this meeting does now adjourn. Time: 5:23 p.m. 
CARRIED

  

 

 

 

Brigitte Sobush, Deputy City Clerk


